August 20, 2013
Lawrence Read, P.E.




Larry Read and Associates, Inc.
2430 Midtown, Suite C
Albuquerque, NM 87107
Re:
HME Specialists Office/Retail, Grading and Drainage Plan
Engineer’s Stamp Date 7-15-13 (A12D008C)


Dear Mr. Read,

Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 7-16-13, the above referenced plan cannot be approved for Building Permit until the following comments are addressed: 

1. Stairs should not be proposed in the City ROW, because Street Maintenance does not want to maintain them.   Hydrology suggests you remove the stairs with an Administrative Amendment to the Site Plan.  Transportation does not require a connection to Westside Blvd.
2. Provide Sections A-A, B-B and C-C as were provided on the conceptual plan submitted for Site Plan approval at DRB.

3. The plan proposed grading on the lot to the south.  The site to the south may choose to cut in this area similar to this site.  A retaining wall should be considered or written approval from the owner of the lot to the south is required.
4. Provide the direction of roof flows.  It is difficult to tell how much flow will be draining towards the landscape area in the southwest corner and whether 2’ curb cuts will be large enough.

5. Flows that enter the landscape area in the southwest corner should drain to the private road rather than to the property to the south.  Possibly continuing the 76 contour close to the curb would help.
6. The proposed loading dock drain line would require a section of curb on the private road to be removed.  Should the line daylight before the curb?
7. It appears the grade on the sidewalk connection to Golf Course Blvd should be higher where it turns south.  The existing grade is approximately 83.5 and the proposed TS is 80.17.
8. If the floodwall on top of the retaining wall or is it one wall with a consistent section?

9. Submit the floodwall design and required calculations for Hydrodynamic Force and Debris Impact Force.

10. Please show the correct FIRM Panel.

11. Prior to Certificate of Occupancy compliance with FEMA Technical Bulletin 3-93 is required:

a. A Flood Emergency Operation Plan and an Inspection and Maintenance Plan are required.  The operation plan can be very small as there are no moving parts to the dry floodproofing method proposed with this plan.  Both plans should be endorsed by the property owner.

b. Submit a completed Floodproofing Certificate.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3986.

Sincerely,

Curtis A. Cherne, P.E.
Principal Engineer—Hydrology Section

Development and Building Services
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lread@readengineering.com

